
Your negotiating team for all Shepherd’s 
Care Foundation worksites met with the 
employer on October 20 and 21, where we 
discussed our proposals. While discussions 
are advancing, we have not signed off on 
anything yet. 

We know that all of our co-workers want to 
get these negotiations finished and sign a 
fair contract, and we are attempting to move 
things forward.

As such, we submitted our wage proposal, 
which is a reasonable compromise. We are 
simply asking for our wages to keep up with 
inflation. In practice, that would mean:

October 1, 2020: one per cent pay increase, 
retroactive

October 1, 2021: three per cent pay increase, 
retroactive

October 1, 2022: seven per cent pay 
increase, retroactive

October 1, 2023: a pay increase equal to the 
rate of inflation as of October 1, 2023. 

In addition to these increases—which, again, 
are not even really increases, just keeping 
up with the rising cost of living—we are also 
asking for a one per cent lump sum payment 
on all hours worked in 2021 as a COVID 
bonus, as has been the case across the 
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industry. We are also asking that retro pay 
apply to Greenfield employees who end their 
contract as a result of next year’s closure, in 
the event that negotiations are still ongoing 
at that point.

We aren’t asking for the moon here—all that 
we’re asking is for our wages to keep up 
with the cost of living and for our purchasing 
power to remain the same. 

Unfortunately, the Employer has proposed 
no wage increases for the life of the 
contract—another insulting rollback like 
the ones we told you about in our last 
bargaining update from Sept. 26.

We will continue to keep you informed about 
the negotiations as they progress. Don’t 
hesitate to reach out to your negotiating 
team with any questions, comments, or 
feedback. 


